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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO. 1390-A

COMMITTEE: Governmental Operations

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to a board of standards and appeals coordinator within the department of city planning.

	SPONSORS: Council Members Kallos, Mendez, Richards and Gentile.
 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require the Department of City Planning (Department) to publicly post the name and contact information of the employee acting as a coordinator with the Board of Standards and Appeals. The Department would also post a record of each application for a variance or a special permit to the Board of Standards and Appeals for which the Department provided testimony, as well as a copy of such testimony. The Board of Standards and Appeals website would link to such testimony.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local would take effect 90 days after becoming law.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2018
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	
	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY18

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	de minimus
	$0
	$0

	Net
	de minimus
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be a de minimus impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. Existing resources would be used to update the Department of City Planning’s and Board of Standards and Appeals’ website to include the required records of applications and testimonies.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS:  Existing resources

SOURCES OF INFORMATION:  New York City Council Finance Division
				Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs
				Board of Standards and Appeals
				
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Zachary Harris, Legislative Financial Analyst
	
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathaniel Toth, Deputy Director 
John Russell, Unit Head
Eric Bernstein, Counsel		
[bookmark: _GoBack]LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1390 on December 6, 2016 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on December 14, 2016 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1390-A, will be considered by the Committee on May 23, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1390-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on May 24, 2017. 
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